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-~ THE PRESIDENT 
OFTHE 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

Excellency, 

11 December 2015 

Please find for your kind attention a letter dated 10 December 2015 from the co-facilitators of 
the review of the United Nations peacebuilding architecture, RE. Mr. Ismael Abraao Gaspar 
Martins, Permanent Representative of the Republic of Angola, and H.E. Ms. Gillian Bird, 
Permanent Representative of Australia, also addressed to the President of the Security 
Council, containing an invitation for an informal meeting on Thursday 17 December 2015 
lOAM - 11 AM, in the Trusteeship Council Chamber. 

I take this opportunity to recall the importance of the active support, participation and 
contribution of all Members States in this important process. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

To all Permanent Representatives and 
Permanent Observers to the United Nations 
New York 

Mogens Lykketoft 



10 December 2015 

Excellencies, 

Further to our Jetter dated 9 November 2015, we would like to express our 
gratitude to you for your ongoing support to Review of the United Nations 
Peacebuilding Architecture. 

As co-facilitators of the intergovernmental stage of the Review, we have the 
honour to advise you that based on the recommendations of the Advisory Group of 
Experts report (AGE report), as well as our consultations with UN Member States, 
and the written inputs we have received, we are in the process of preparing a zero 
draft text to form the basis of the identical resolutions for consideration and action 
by the UN General Assembly and the UN Security Council, respectively. 

His Excellency 
Mogens Lykketoft 
President of the General Assembly 
New York 

Her Excellency 
Samantha Power 
President of the Security Council 
New York 



Based on our current timeline we, as co-facilitators of the process, have the 
pleasure of convening an infonnal meeting on 17 December 2015, at 10 am - II 
am, in the Trusteeship Council Chamber. The zero draft text will be shared with 
delegations at this meeting, ahead of consultations on the draft commencing in 
January 2016. 

We would be grateful if this letter could be circulated to the membership of the 
UN General Assembly and UN Security Council respectively. 

Please accept, Excellencies, the assurances of our highest consideration. 

H.E. Mr. Ismael Abraao Gaspar Martins 
Pennanent Representative of the 
Republic of Angola 

H.E. Ms. Gillian Bird 
Pennanent Representative of 
Australia 


